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NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU

Narcotic Task Force

P.O. Box 336 Napa CA  94559

707-253-4458

NSIB GOVERNING BOARD OPEN MEETING

 FORMDROPDOWN 

AGENDA ITEMS
1.
ROLL CALL - The regular monthly meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on Thursday, January 15th, at 10:00 am at the Napa County Sheriff’s Department.  Board members present included; Sheriff Doug Koford, Chief Monty Castillo of the St. Helena PD, Chief Criminal Investigator Andy Mazzanti for DA Gary Lieberstein, Captain Mark Rasmussen of the CHP, SAC John George of the Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement and Bureau Commander Gary Pitkin.  Board members absent included; Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department, and Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD.
2.
PUBLIC COMMENT -  FORMDROPDOWN 
 members of the public attended this meeting.

3.
MINUTES – Captain Rasmussen moved that the minutes of the  FORMDROPDOWN 
 Governing Board Meeting be approved as written.  SAC George seconded the motion, which was then approved unanimously.

Training – Commander Pitkin has been providing training on the marijuana drug trafficking organization (DTO) indicators for patrol officers in handling of Prop 215 cards and testimony and courtroom issues related to pre-text stops.  So far training has been given to Napa area CHP, St. Helena and Calistoga officers.  Training will be made available to other law enforcement in the county.
Connor Ranch Note – The Board conducted a conference call with DDA Daryl Roberts regarding the most recent offer made by the Marino family which was reduced to $190,000.  The original value of the note was estimated at approximately $247,000.  The Board decided to make a tentative motion to counter offer to the Marino’s with a 5% reduced rate of the worth of the property, after consulting all members.  The Governing Board, at DDA Daryl Roberts urging, will work with Carol Strobel of the DA’s Office to prepare the counter offer.  Chief Criminal Investigator Andy Mazzanti made the first motion and SAC George made the second motion (subject to discussion with the members absent from this meeting) which was unanimously approved.
Split Distribution with Vallejo Police Department on Asset Forfeiture seizure – An NSIB case in January 2008 yielded a large amount of methamphetamine, a methamphetamine conversion lab, a gun and $69,072 in US currency.  The Vallejo Police Department was an integral part of the success of the case by sharing information and participating in the investigation search warrant at the target residence.  All cash was seized by the DEA.  Commander Pitkin agreed to split the proceeds with Vallejo PD.  Upon adjudication and receipt of funds, Jan Donovan requested a check to the Vallejo PD in the amount of $27,583.69.  Commander Pitkin asked for a formal motion to disperse the funds with SAC George making the first motion and Chief Castillo making the second motion.  The motion was unanimously approved.
Disbursement of $40,000 from NSIB Community Fund for Countywide Gang strategy – In his absence, Chief Melton requested that a motion be put before the Board to discuss the disbursing of $40,000 from the NSIB Community fund to be used in furtherance of developing a comprehensive countywide gang strategy.  Commander Pitkin sited HS11489 which states in part “the fund shall be used for the sole purpose of funding programs designed to combat drug abuse and divert gang activity, and shall wherever possible involve educators, parents, community-based organization and local businesses, and uniformed law enforcement officers.”  The first motion was made by Captain Rasmussen and the second motion was made by SAC George and unanimously approved by the Board.
4.
ADJOURNMENT

The next meeting of the NSIB Governing Board will be held on Thursday, February 19th at the Napa Police Department.









________________________








Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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